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Southern Water & Sewer District’s Response 
to PSC Staff’s 12TH Request for Information 

 
 Comes now Southern Water & Sewer District and provides the following  
 
response to the KY Public Service Commission Staff’s 12th Request for  
 
Information.  

 
1. Confirm that all costs associated with installing the ten master meters have been  

 
paid.  If this cannot be confirmed, state what costs are outstanding and provide the  
 
total outstanding. 

 
a. ANSWER:  Yes 

 
b. Answered by Randy Conley. 

 
2. Provide the total cost to purchase and install the ten master meters. 

 
a. ANSWER:   
 
Southern Water contracted with Albon Meade & Sons Construction to install  

 
access for nine (9) of the master meter locations and install the access covers for  
 
the master meters.  The first master meter location was prepared in house by  
 
Southern Employees.  The cost of preparing these nine (9) masters meter locations  
 



and installing the access covers for said master meters totaled $61,650.  See  
 
attached invoice. 
 
 Wascon Inc. provided many of the parts used in the installation of these ten  
 
master meters including telemetry, solar panels, batteries and related equipment.   
 
The total purchase price of these parts used in the construction of the master  
 
meters was $93,940.  See attached invoice. 
 
 Finally, Southern purchased some electrical equipment such as bolts, nuts,  
 
washers, etc from State Electric.  Southern is currently attempting to located the  
 
invoices associated with this expense and will supplement this response once  
 
Southern finds the same.  Southern anticipates this expense to be relatively small.   

 
b. Answered by Randy Conley  

  CERTIFICATION 
 

These responses are true and accurate to the best of preparer’s knowledge,  
 
information and belief formed after reasonable inquiry.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted on October 20, 2023 by; 
 
/s/ Steven Bailey___________ 
Steven Bailey, JD/MBA 
Bailey Law Office, PSC 
Counsel for Southern Water & Sewer District 
181 E Court St 
Prestonsburg, KY 41653 
steven@baileylawofficepsc.com 
Phone (606) 263-4913 


